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Headmasters’ Report for Summer Block, 2011
The Faculty

· Adjunct faculty was hired for summer block to teach Shakespeare and Silk Screening.
· Lily Harris was hired as full time Language Arts faculty.

· Leah Arvanitis was hired as full time faculty to support DI and Social Studies.
· Gabe Dillon was married to Lynette Zavodny.
· Ezra Huscher joined the Boulder Prep staff as an Americorps Member.
· A two-day staff development workshop was held on Friday, June 24 and on Friday, July 8. During these workshops the faculty had opportunities to interact and discuss a variety of topics geared at advancing the school community as a progressive and effective learning environment.
The Students

· Our summer block enrolled 83 students.

· One student graduated this summer.
· Students from the Art class helped paint the garden cinder blocks with a combination Egyptian and Celtic theme.
· Student began conversations about establishing a Peer Leadership Committee (PLC).
The Program

· Summer Block classes began on Monday, June 13, and ended on Thursday, July 21, 2011.
· Because the YOU Program was not a part of our summer schedule, we were able to expand our summer program offerings into the afternoon and create more activities for Boulder Prep students than ever before.
· Our Summer Block culminating community activity for students, parents, alumni and community, members was a successful, very well attended BBQ.
· Students registered for Block I classes at the end of the Summer Block.

· Sumer Break began July 22 and Block I classes began on Monday, August 15. 
The Facility

· We have hired a cleaning crew to clean the building four days a week.

· Faculty, staff and students helped to reset the building in preparation for the start of Block I.

· Classroom carpets were cleaned, air ducts were cleaned and the front door mud was jacked.

· The classrooms were painted and reorganized to make more efficient use of space for student learning.

· A Yard Sale was held during the weekend of July 22. Fifteen hundred dollars was raised for the Boulder Prep Scholarship Fund.

· Our garden has had an abundant harvest.

· We replaced the kitchen refrigerator and repaired the storage refrigerator.

